Minutes of the School Committee School Choice Open Public Hearing Milton High Library

Date: May 6th, 2015

Committee Present: Mike Zullas, Chair; Becky Padera, Vice Chair, Leroy Walker,, Kristan Bagley Jones (arrived late) Sheila Varela, Kevin Donahue.

Student Reps: Matt McCarthy, Audrey Erickson, Spencer Torres.

Staff Present: Mary Gormley, Superintendent and Janet Sheehan, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Human Resources, Glenn Pavlicek, Assistant Superintendent for Business.

Call to Order

The Chair called the May 6th, 2015 School Choice Open Public Hearing of the School Committee to order at 7:06 pm.

Mr Zullas explained, that In 1991, Mass legislature enacted a law to allow for inter-district school choice. The goal was to foster competition among school districts to improve. Every year, School Districts can decide to withdraw from being a receiving district, but cannot withdraw from being a sending district.

Mr. Zullas asked if any citizens wished to speak on the School Choice Law. There were no comments.

Without objection from members, who Mr. Zullas noted can discuss this in regular session, he moved to adjourn the School Choice Open Public Hearing.

Adjourned at 7:08 pm.